Loch Haven Hills Homeowners Association

Annual Meeting – Apr. 14th, 2015

Holiday Inn Express in Hayden

Present: Matthew Hall, Jim Lemm, Mark Johnson, Jeremy Roper, Ralph Hallock and Mike Murphy.   Absent: Roger Liermann and Jeff Cobb, 

#1. Jim Lemm called the meeting to order at 7:11pm. Quorum was achieved by proxies and members present.

#2. Introduction of the Board by Jim Lemm. With a big thanks to Michelle for her management of LHHHA.

#3. Financial and budget numbers


Mar 31, 2014

Mar 31, 2015

Mountain West, Protected Reserve“CD”

$17,447.58

$17,971.57

Mountain West, Reserve Account


$11,966.70

$23,773.29

Mountain West, Operating Account


$50,821.53

$37,100.66


Total for Accounts




$80,235.81

$78,845.52 

2015 Budget: $68,808.00

2014 Budget: $68,791.00
#4. Insurance breakdown is available in the Annual meeting power-point presentation. The distribution between sub-associations and the master are shown to be about the same as previous years but there will be a slight increase in the premium. That increase will be less than 10% over the previous year.

#5. Projects for 2014 include replacing the fence entrance and changing out the locks at both the upper and lower pools. This will be done to improve security and save on cost with the future cost of the physical keys. New keys will be given to members who turn their old keys over to country lock and key.

#6. Pools and Trails discussion led by Mike Murphy. There was a discussion of the tennis courts being used by Matt Hurley a tennis pro. The board approved last year for Matt to conduct lessons at the court and our members were invited to these lessons. Occasionally at the lower court Matt had the courts in use and one of the members of our association did not like the courts being tied up. The situation will be resolved this year by Roger and a schedule and set days will be available for viewing on the website. 

#7 Architectural control committee: The website contains request forms and the information needed for property changes in our association. Forrest management removed several fallen trees on community owned property.

#8 As always the website and newsletter contain a great deal of information about our community and the association.

 #9 Board elections started with nominations from the floor but there were none and the slate for 2015 was presented and voted on by the members present and members present with proxies. The slate was approved by the members present with a majority show of hands and there were no objections.  Jim Lemm and Matt Hall were reelected.  

#10 A member suggested that our HOA should do something to reduce the deer population like the City of Dalton Gardens did.  Jim Lemm suggested that he contact Fish and Game and or the City of Hayden.  

#11 After a brief question and answer period the meeting was adjourned with a motion from Kitty Krier and was seconded from the floor. The meeting adjourned at 8:18.

Submitted by Matthew Hall
